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S8372

Preserve Teleheal,th Access Act of 2025

Good afternoon, vice chair Hayes and Members of the Finance committee;

Thank you for the opportunity to present SB 372, the Preserve TeteheaLth Access Act of 2025.
SB 372 repeats the sunset on audio-onl.y tel,ephone conversations being incl,uded in the
definition of "teteheatth," for improved accessibil,ity of teteheal,th services in the state.

This bitt permanentl,y inctudes audio-onty tel.ephone conversations as part of the definition
of "teteheatth," which wit[ enshrine this committee's previous inctusion of audio-onl,y
tetephone catts and prior renewal of that incl,usion as [aw. Audio-onty tetephone
conversations have been considered part of the state definition of "teteheatth" since 2021,
and that consideration was renewed and extended to June of this year during fie 2O2S
legistative session.

lnctuding audio-only tetephone conversations in the definition of "teteheatth" witl preserve
and expand access to vital mental, heatth care for many individuats in Maryl.and, al.ong with
insurance coverage. Audio-onl.y tetephone catl,s are an accessibte sotution for patients who
cannot receive in-person care, such as incarcerated persons, the eLderty, disabted or
impaired patients, and individuats who Live in care deserts where options for treatment are
I'imited. ln addition to being a private and convenient option for care, audio-onl.y tetephone
catts make tel,eheal,th services avail.abl.e to patients who face technotogy or connectivity
barriers.

Continuing to consider audio-onLy tetephone conversations as a part of tel.eheal,th care wil,t
atso expand insurance language to incl,ude audio-onty options in their coverage for mentaI
heal'th. Making this definition permanent is the right step to take towards prioritizing mentat
heatth outcomes in Marytand and preserving the accessibitity of mentat heal,th care for
everyone who needs it.

I respectfutty request a "Favorabte Report,, on SB 372.


